Oban Harbour Development Group, Corran Halls 

Wednesday 20th February 2013, 10:30 am
Note of meeting


	In attendance -           


            Lorna Spencer (Chair)                               
                                   Phillip Day

                                   Sandy MacTaggart

                                   Chris Wilcock 

                                   Martin Gorringe 


           Jonathan Welch

                                   
	LS
PD

SM

CW

MG

JW



	Apologies -                 Councillor John Semple
                                   Moya Ingram 
                                   Ewen Mackerchar 

                                   Robert Pollock           


           Councillor Louise Glen Lee


	

	Item no.
	Item
	Action

	2
	Draft Minutes of Last Meeting, 13th January 2012
CW/LS – Confirmed CMAL water charges as £2.50 per cubic metre.

JW – Confirmed that the planning application for the JD Wetherspoon pub on the railway pier does not appear to include provision of any safety features at the pier edge.  
LS - Advised that CMAL had objected to the planning application due to safety concerns and advised that she will discuss this further with ABC Planning.

	LS



	3
	Updated Terms of Reference

The group reviewed the revised ToR and agreed these to be finalised.  JW will upload a copy of the agreed ToR onto the OHDG webpage.

	JW

	4
	Harbour Risk Assessment
LS – The current risks relate to marine activity in Oban Bay however, as a group the OHDG must also identify risks associated with establishing a Harbour Association and Trust Port.  This will require stakeholder engagement.
LS – To draft a stakeholder engagement matrix and risks of project delivery.

CW – Advised the group that consultation is vital as the Scottish Government receive regular complaints regarding the lack of public consultation on similar projects.

PD – A users group should be established including key stakeholders.

LS – As a group the OHDG must work towards mitigating the risks identified in the HIRA undertaken in 2008.  

All – It was agreed that it in the interim it would be beneficial to consider  establishing  a harbour association supported by the OHDG which would be a transition to establishing a Trust Port.  The harbour association would include the OHDG stakeholders and key harbour users.

PD – It will be vital to engage with stakeholders to make them aware of the potential benefits of a harbour association and Trust Port, in particular effectively managing safety amid growing marine operations.

All – A harbour association website would be a good starting point and this could include a shared calendar, ToR, contact details, information on VHF services etc. JW advised that ABC have a Web Team who he will approach with regard to website development.

SM – A website will make the group more public by improving communication.

CW – Advised that issues can arise regarding board membership and the time constraints (maximum of 10 years).  This can result in uncertainty with agreements etc.
MG – Asked how funding of harbour infrastructure works under a Trust Port?

CW – Advised that this depends if works are being undertaken within or out with a Harbour Authorities jurisdiction and with the agreement of all stakeholders.  If there are objections to works then a public local enquiry will be required.

All – The use of VHF monitoring in Oban Bay was then discussed in line with the Management Framework dating to 2008.  VHF services are important for visitors who are unfamiliar with Oban Bay.

PD – NLB are happy to assist in VHF monitoring however cannot provide cover during weekends and bank holidays.

LS – Cal Mac have a presence on the railway pier from 0500 - 0200 and could possibly provide cover.  LS to confirm rota/hours of work at the Railway Pier.

MG – To distribute electronic copies of the Code of Conduct.  It was agreed not to remove the seaplane route at this stage.

	LS

JW

LS

MG

	5
	Oban Harbour Authority Scoping Paper
LS – Presented the scoping paper

SM – It is vital for the group to have a clear strategic objective.  ABC want to maintain Oban as the main ferry hub on the west coast, increase berthing and marine tourism and support partners.

PD – The Trust Port will manage the waterway and key to its success will be ensuring stakeholders agree that it is required to ensure safe operation of Oban Bay amid increasing marine activity.  The support of key stakeholders will be vital and, as such, the group must engage with users as soon as possible.
SM – It will be important to have a balance of efficient safety management without too much bureaucracy.

PD – NLB to progress a gap analysis of the port marine safety code. 
All – It was agreed to hold an open meeting including all stakeholders 8th May, Corran Halls at 7pm.

It was agreed to include an agenda item at the next OHDG meeting relating to stakeholder engagement and the meeting on the 8th May.

PD – It will be vital to advise stakeholders that a Trust Port will be independent of the OHDG and key stakeholders can be represented on the board.

LS – Key to the Trust Port framework is the fact that profits are re-invested in port infrastructure.


	PD

JW

JW



	6.
	Stakeholder Updates
SM – Advised the group that ABC are involved in a consultation with the key tourism stakeholders (e.g. Visit Scotland, Kerrera Marina, OBM) regarding the future of OBM and marine tourism in Oban Bay.  It is also proposed to renovate the White Building as part of CHORD and the TIFF funding bid will focus on a number of projects around Oban including extension of the North Pier to provide increased shore and berthing space.
PD – Advised the group that NLB are now a central government body however, this has not impacted operational matters.

LS – The number 1 linkspan requires to be replaced and CMAL intend to progress the design work imminently.

SM – Advised the group that he has written to Graham Laidlaw to request that he confirms Transport Scotland’s position with regard to Kerrera.  

	

	8
	Planning Applications
JW – Advised group that a planning application has been submitted for a coffee shop and associated deck on the railway pier.  JW passed details of the application to LS.

	

	9
	AOCB
JW – Advised the group that an OHDG webpage has been created on the Council’s website.  JW can publish information on this page allowing it to be continually updated.  The page can be accessed at the following link:- http://www.argyll-bute.gov.uk/transport-and-streets/oban-harbour-development-group
It is proposed to upload the ToR, code of conduct and minutes of meetings on the webpage.
	

	
	Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 18th April, 2pm, Corran Halls
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